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 January 30, 2022 
 
 
The Honorable Dick Durbin 
Chairman 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States Senate 
Washington, D.C. 20510 
 
The Honorable Chuck Grassley 
Ranking Member 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States Senate 
Washington, D.C. 20510 
 
 
Dear Chairman Durbin and Raking Member Grassley: 
 
I am pleased to write this letter in support of the nomination of Jennifer Rochon for a federal district court judgeship.  
 
As the Chief Executive Officer at Girl Scouts-North Carolina Coastal Pines, I have known and worked with Jen for over 8 
years. While she has served as legal counsel at Girl Scouts of the USA she has been an invaluable resource to all of the 
Girl Scout councils. She has advised us on matters of trademark infringement, helped prepare our staff for depositions, 
and helped guide difficult decisions on complex matters. She is a thoughtful leader, a strong advocate for justice, and a 
tireless fighter for what is right.  
 
Our mission at Girl Scouts is to build girls of courage, confidence, and character, who make the world a better place. Jen 
is the epitome of our mission. She has helped 111 Councils bring the Girl Scout Leadership Experience to life. Girls come 
up with their own ideas, build teams, and experience the joy of making a positive impact. Jen has made a positive impact 
on me, our team, our volunteers, and our girls.  
 
Jennifer Rochon possesses all the qualities necessary to succeed and be an excellent federal judge. She is thoughtful in 
all her decision making, she is empathetic, and remains composed under any situation. I have no doubt that, if confirmed, 
Jennifer will be an outstanding federal judge.  
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Lisa M.K. Jones 
Chief Executive Officer 
Girl Scouts – North Carolina Coastal Pines 


